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Court Fields School 
What’s Happening: Information for Parents, Carers & Families 

16th to 22nd December 2019 
 

 
 
A Message from Mrs Matthews 
Just some pictures of a range of our exciting events and a big thank you from me this week.  As we near the end 
of a busy term it’s so good to hear the support from parents, students and staff.  Thank you! 

 
Thank you to our friends at Langford Lakes for their generous donation of a beautiful 
Christmas Tree, now proudly on display in the Hall.  Students commented how lovely it 
was to see a real tree in the school.  Thank you to Tristan, Sky and Roman who helped 
Mrs Matthews choose the tree, and to all the students and staff who helped decorate. 
 
Christmas Crackers! 

 
Court Fields 
are doing their 
bit for the 
environment, and in a bid to prevent 
plastic going to landfill, our Eco Elves 

have 
been 
filling 

bags with treats for our Christmas lunch on Monday 16th December.  The group 
researched these as an alternative to crackers. The elves thought hard about what 
they wanted to put in the bags and how they could minimise the impact of effects on 
the environment, particularly from single-use plastics. 
 
Can you help the drama department please? 
Props/Costume plea - If you are having a Christmas tidy or throwing anything out, please consider donating to the 
creative arts costume and props cupboard. I'm talking hats, briefcases, old walking sticks! Anything that could be 
of use...! 
Many thanks, Mr.Reed. 
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Art are now on Instagram! 
Please could we announce that we have an Art instagram account to share the beautiful work that 
we do here in the Art Department. We would like to encourage you all to follow us as we grow. You 
can find us under @cfsartteacher. Thanks, Mrs Binmore. 
 
Christmas School Concert  

Thank you to everyone who attended the Christmas School Concert, it was a great 
evening and the students performances were excellent. A total of £417 was raised at the 
concert, which will be used by the music department to buy a new set of keyboards. Thank 
you so much to everyone to donated and made the concert such a great evening of 
entertainment. 
 

Inter-House Cross-Country Championships/Fun Run – 17th December 
The annual Inter-House Cross-Country Championships/Fun Run will take place on 
Tuesday 17th December. This is an event which is competed in by staff and students from 
all year groups. There will be prizes for the best fancy dress in KS3 and KS4 and 
certificates for students who finish in podium positions.  

 
Learning Support Department Cinema – 18th December 
The Learning Support department will be visiting the cinema on Wednesday 18th 
December.  More information about the film and timings will be sent to parents 
and carers shortly. 

 
 

Non-Uniform Day for Active8 - 20th December 
Congratulations to Tutor Group 9R2 winners of the Activ8 
programme which ran last year in Tutor time. They have won 
their very own non-uniform day on the last day of term, Friday 
20th December. Information is being sent out to parents.  
Following the success of last year’s ACTIV8 programme, Year 
9 are taking part in CLOUD9 competitions in Tutor time 
throughout the year to win house points for their Tutor Group 
and win the CLOUD9 Cup! 

 
Lunch arrangements Friday - 20th December 
As the school closes at 12.45pm on Friday 20th December, a selection of main meals will be available at break 
time. Students that are entitled to free school meals should collect their lunch at break time due to there being no 

lunch time service on this day. 
 
January 2020 - Temporary change to lunch break 
To accommodate Year 11 exams the School lunch break will be moving to 12.30 – 13.10 from Friday 10th January 
to Friday 17th January inclusive. Timings for the rest of the school day remain unchanged. Please inform the 
School Office if this is likely to cause any issues with medication etc. 

 
Events This Week and Coming Soon 
16 December   Student Christmas Lunch 
17 December   Parent Forum – 5.30pm Community Forum from 6.15pm 
20 December   End of term early finish at 12.45pm 
06 January 2020  New school term starts 


